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Prevention of Cruelty to Animals Amendment (Restrictions on Stock Animal Procedures) 

Bill 2019 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide a submission from the National Council of Wool Selling 

Brokers of Australia regarding the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals Amendment (Restrictions on 

Stock Animal Procedures) Bill 2019. We were made aware of the NSW Legislative Council 

Committee review of the Bill from the media. 

The National Council of Wool Selling Brokers of Australia is the only national organisation 

representing wool brokers on all issues that affect the Australian wool industry, with NCWSBA 

members accounting for around 80% of wool sold at auction in Australia. Wool brokers are 

representatives for Australian wool producers in selling wool for their clients, but also in 

providing a range of services, including ram selection, sheep classing, advice at shearing for clip 

preparation, wool quality and marketing, insurance and banking, farm supplies, market 

information and risk management services. 

NCWSBA and our members are involved both at the policy level (internationally and in Australia) 

and at the farm level in ensuring that the Australian wool industry maintains the best possible 

animal welfare standards, including to meet the challenge of mulesing. NCWSBA is strongly 

committed to ensuring national consistency with regard to animal welfare and fully supports the 

Australian Animal Welfare Standards for Sheep. 

In this regard, NCWSBA strongly opposes the proposed prohibition of mulesing as contained in 

the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals Amendment (Restrictions on Stock Animal Procedures) Bill 

2019. The proposed prohibition would cause significant animal welfare issues as it would greatly 

increase the likelihood of flystrike, which causes significant pain and suffering, and, in some 

cases, death. It is possible for some sheep to be struck more than once in their lifetime. The 

submission from the Australian Wool Growers’ Association to the Committee review of the 

Amendment Bill provides an overview of the benefits of mulesing where it is needed. 

A ban on mulesing in New South Wales would inevitably result in lower wool production in the 

state. This would have a major impact on the Australian and global wool industry. New South 

Wales is the largest wool producing state in Australia, accounting for 33% of Australia’s shorn 

wool production, 7% of total world wool production and 13% of all wool used in clothing in the 

world. As Australia accounts for around 70% of world Merino wool production, a fall in wool 






